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City of Chicago Board of Education
Finance and Audit Committee Meeting
Held February 1, 2011

Committee members reviewed and approved the minutes of the Finance and Audit Committee meeting
held on November 9, 2010.

Controller Daryl Okrzesik reported on the FY 2010 Audit, which was given an “unqualified opinion” by
independent auditors upon its issuance in December 2010. Operating revenues and expenditures were
both approximately 8% lower than budget. At the close of FY 2010 the state owed CPS $236 million in
delayed block grant payments. The general operating unreserved fund balance was $198 million at the
end of FY 2010, which equaled 4.2% of revenues. Controlier Okrzesik noted that if all state payments
had been made, the fund balance would have been about 8% of operating revenues.

Committee members were informed that there were no material weaknesses in the FY 2010 audit. There
were four significant deficiencies identified in the audit. Controlier Okrzesik discussed efforts to address
the findings and Committee members asked that the Chief Financial Officer and Finance team report on
its progress at the next Finance and Audit Committee meeting.

Grants Officer Dr. Kayleen Irizarry reported that $180.5 million of ARRA Title | funding and $295.5 million
of regular Title | funding must be spent by August 2011. The Education Jobs (Ed Jobs) Funding of
$104M must be spent by July 2012. To ensure that all grant funds are maximized, the Finance team has
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